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Ref: 05E.QD0019 
 
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a 
Board meeting held on 5th May 2017. 
 
 
The Board decided to refuse permission generally in accordance with the 
Inspector's recommendation, subject to the amendments shown below. 
 
 

REASONS AND CONSIDERATIONS 
 
The proposed development relates to a site the use of which has not been 
authorised for the carrying out of quarry operations and which has not been 
regularised in accordance with the provisions of Section 261A of the 
Planning and Development Act, 2000, as amended. The proposed 
development would constitute a continuation and expansion of the said 
unauthorised use. In such circumstances, the Board is precluded from 
granting permission to further develop this quarry.  
 
 
 
 
 
Board Member:   _________________    Date: 5th May 2017 
   G.J. Dennison  
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